
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

Dear Parents and Carers 
 

Staffing Update  
Cathy O’Dea is currently on long service leave and will 
return to school at the start of Term 2. Please see 
Annette Miller in her absence. Mr Baker has taken up 
the Acting Deputy role for this time period and            
Mr Cann is teaching the Physical Education program.  

 
School Council 
There are currently two positions available on the 

School Council. If you are interested 
in becoming a member please submit 
a one page document outlining 
information about yourself. We ask 
you to include a photo. Previous 
members may re-nominate.  

 

If there are more than two submissions, information will be sent out to the community for voting at the 
commencement of Term 2. 

 

Expressions of interest are due either in hard copy or via email to the main office by 3:30pm on Friday 7 
April. Please mark as ‘Principal – Confidential’. 

 
Easter Hat Parade 
Lathlain is conducting an Easter hat parade in the undercover area on 
Wednesday 5 April at 9:00am. Those students wishing to participate are asked to 
create a hat and wear it to school on that day.  

 

The format will be different than our previous parades. Classes will be sitting in 
the normal class positions for a whole school assembly and will parade across the 
front of the undercover area. The classes will walk from the centre aisle to the 
front and around markers, and then walk down the side aisle to their original positions. Therefore,            
parents are asked to keep the sides clear for student movement.  

 
Easter Raffle 
Thank you to K-Mart for donating some Easter goodies towards the P&C raffle. Also we wish to send a 
thank you to everyone who has donated items to help raise funds for Lathlain. The raffle will be drawn     
on Tuesday 4 April and results will be advertised on the notice board outside the library. 

 
School Pickup  
Parents are asked to notify the class teacher if there are changes to the normal pickup 
procedures; that includes; being collected by another family member, if arrangements            
have been made for them to go with another student’s parent or after school care.  

 

Early pick up during the day will require a parent going to the office and obtaining a leave pass to give 
to the class teacher. 

 

                      DATES TO REMEMBER 
Fri 31 March  Life Ed Van  

Newsletter  

Mon 3 April  Keyboards  

Uniform Shop Open 2.45pm ð 3.15pm  

Life Ed Van  

Tues 4 April Life Ed Van  

Faction Reward  

Wed 5 April  Life Ed Van  

Easter Hat Parade 9am  

Pizza in the Park  

Thurs 6 April Life Ed Van  

Fri 7 April ANZAC Service 9:30am  

Life Ed Van  

Canteen  

Last Day of Term  

 TERM 2 

Mon 24 April  Pupil Free Day  

Tues 25 April  ANZAC Day Holiday  

Wed 26 April  Students commence  

Fri 28 April  Newsletter & Term 2 Planner  

31 March 2017  



 
The school will not release students unless the person is listed on the enrolment and we have received 
notification from the parents. We would appreciate your support in this matter and if you would like to 
update your contact list please speak with Toni Jensen in the office.  

 
After School  

The junior playground is open for families until 4pm. Some students are remaining after 
school to play without their parents present. Parents are asked to promptly collect their 
children after the 3pm siren or supervise their child’s play whilst on school grounds. 

 
Life Education Van  
Harold and the Life Education van arrived on Thursday 30 March 2017 and class sessions have 
commenced. Parents are invited to attend a parent information session in the van on Wednesday April 5 
between 2:00pm and 3:00pm. This is not a one hour presentation; therefore parents may arrive any time 
during the hour. 

 
ANZAC Service 
Our school ANZAC service will be held in the main quadrangle on Friday 
April 7 at 9:30am. Students who are in Cubs, Scouts, Joeys, Girl Guides or 
Girls Brigade are invited to wear their club uniform on this day to school. All 
other students will be expected to wear their school uniform and hat. 
Students, families and community members are welcome to bring flowers, 
as there will be an opportunity during the service to lay them under the 
flagpole.  

 

We are seeking some parent helpers with the set up in morning. Please let the office know if you can spare 
an hour.  

 
Scholastic Book Club – volunteers needed  
For several years we have had a parent, Nanda Peters, coordinating the Scholastic Book Club at the school. 
She is no longer able to do this role and we are looking for another parent volunteer or volunteers to be the 
new Book Club coordinator. The Scholastic Book Club has been a part of the Lathlain Community for many 
years and is a way for parents to order books for their children. The program offers special deals in each 
issue and rewards the school with points which are used to purchase reading materials for the Library.  

 

The Book Club coordinator role involves collating the orders and then sorting orders for delivery. It is 
estimated that the job would take approximately 1½ days per issue (1-2 issues are distributed each term). 
It could even be a shared role between two parents if needed.  

 

Nanda is willing to train the new Book Club coordinator and is able to offer time next term to assist with 
this. We would like to thank Nanda for the work that she has done over the years – without our parent 
volunteers, programs like this cannot operate. 

 
Term 1 Holidays  
The holidays commence at the end of next week, we wish all our students and their families a happy and 
safe holiday. Students will resume school an Wednesday April 26. 

 
Annette Miller & Tamara Milford  

 

Notes from School Office 
Life Education Van  
Life Education Van has been visiting the school this week. Could all payments be finalised and permission 
slips returned to School Office or Class Teacher please. 

 
School Disco Photographs 
Disco photos are available until Friday 7 April. If you would like information on how to access photos 
please contact Toni Jensen in the School Office. 



 

AWARD RECIPIENTS 
 

                    Senior School Assembly 21 March 2017 
 
 

Room Students 

Room  2 Edward P 

Room 11 Molly C and Jordan B 

Room 12 Kyle S and Tegan S 

Room 13 Logan M and Juliette A 

Room  14 Phoebe T and Oscar P 

Room 15 Matthew K and Blake M 

Room 16 Tyler R and Roxy H 

Room 18 Josh M and Sophia R 

Room 19 Christopher T and Ali K 

 
 
 
 

Junior School Assembly 28 March 2017 
 

 
Room Student Month 

Room  1 Eamon D and  Chloe T 

Room 2 Juliette S 

Room 3 Adira W and Kylah-Rey T 

Room 4 Ahmed A and Fatima K 

Room 5 Reily L and Alice T 

Room 6 Ella P and Violet C 

Room 7 Lily G and Isaiah C 

Room 8 Hannah M and Haruki D 

Room 9 Talen W and Declan S 

Room 17 Hudson T and Aira U 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 

P.E. NEWS FROM MR BAKER 
 

 
Swimming Carnival 
 

Well done to all of the students who participated in the Swimming Carnival last week. Students 
impressed parents and teachers alike with their great sportsmanship throughout the carnival. Thank 
you to a number of parents who helped out on the day through the setup, timing and pack up of the 
event; it made for a very successful carnival and staff and students greatly appreciate your assistance. 
It was also great to see a large number of parents at the carnival to support students in their races. 
 

Despite the great performances from all faction, there can only be one winner. This year that was 
Cowan who put in a might effort to finish 100 points clear of their nearest competitor ï well done!   

                                                                                                                          
Congratulations also to our individual winners: 
  
  

 Champion Runner Up 

Year 4 Girls Kate P Isabella R 

Year 4 Boys Eric M Lincoln K 

Year 5 Girls Charlize S Saya L 

Year 5 Boys Flynn C Blake M 

Year 6 Girls Celeste B Bethany T 

Year 6 Boys Fletcher B Tyler M 

 
 
Running Club Change of Date 
Week 10 Running Club days will be Monday, Wednesday and THURSDAY. All sessions will take place 
at the normal time of 8.10 ï 8.30. This change of day is due to the ANZAC Ceremony taking place on 
Friday 7th April and the preparation time needed for this. 
 
         

       
 
 
 
PE Toolbox Of Treasure  
All term, students have been working very hard in PE. Mr Baker has been giving out keys to students 
who have been doing their best, following rules and high achievement, amongst other things. Next 
Wednesday, the 5th April, students who have earned a key are invited to bring it to school. At Recess, 
the great unveil will take place, with the lucky student who has the correct key to unlock the padlock 
receiving the treasure inside. 
 

Well done on an excellent start to all 
Running Club Members. This month 
you have run a total of 844 kilometres 
which is a huge effort considering we 
only started two weeks ago. On our 
trek to Sydney, we are out on the 
Eyre Highway, having just passed 
Norseman. Anyone who can tell me 
the population of Norseman on 
Monday will get 5 faction cards. Keep 
up the great work.  
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

This term the Year 6’s in Room 19 have been 
learning about natural disasters for Science , 

including testing out marshmallow and spaghetti 
structures on a earthquake simulator and 

creating real life volcanic eruptions.  

 



 

ICT MESSAGES 
 

CLASS ACT 50 TASK CHALLENGE  
Just like in real life, the online world needs caring, considerate and respectful people to make i t  safe and 
enjoyable for everyone. As part of the Class Act 50 Task Challenge developed by Office of the Childrenõs 
eSafety Commissioner - Australia, a new challenge will be posted each week in the school newsletter.  

 
Please discuss these ideas further with your child and consider their connection to your life as an adult. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

MATHS CHALLENGE FOR STUDENTS 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

[ŀǎǘ ²ŜŜƪΩǎ ²ƛƴƴŜǊ:   Zac  Room1 
 

 
NEWS FROM THE P&C 

 

East er Raf f le 

A big thank you to the families who have donated Easter items and sold tickets. 

We will let you know how much money we have raised in the next newsletter.  

The Easter Raffle will be drawn on Tuesday, 4 April 2017. ᶉ 

 

 
 

 

 

Class Act Challenge 2 
Commit to spending an evening without technology at home.  

How do you feel? What do you notice? 
 



 

ENTERTAINMENT BOOK now on sale! 
 

ORDER YOUR NEW BOOK TODAY AND RECEIVE UP TO $300 IN EARLYBIRD 
VOUCHERS! PLUS A CHANCE TO WIN A $1000 DAVID JONES VOUCHER.  
 
The new book has fantastic savings, 2 for 1 offers and loads of family friendly meals and 
attractions! Over $20 000 worth of offers! Bali also included! 
 
Please support Lathlain Primary School by ordering your new 2017/2018 book or digital 
membership for $70. We will receive $14 from every membership sold and last year, together, 
we raised over $800 for our Lathlain school children.  Well done! 
 
Orders can be made on our secure website at www.entbooks.com.au/8735j1 or please fill out 
an order form in the front office and place in the P&C box for processing. 
   
Thanks again for your support! 
Julia Dickson 
P&C Lathlain PS 

 
COMMUNITY NEWS  

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.entbooks.com.au/8735j1


 
 

 

 

 

 

 

                                      at Lathlain Primary  

 

RKC will be offering vacation care at Lathlain these holidays. The School Holiday 

program is available each day from 7am to 6pm and includes special activities, 

incursions and excursions with each day having a different focus. RKC is a fully 

approved centre for childcare rebates.  
 

If you are interested, please collect an information pack from the school office or you 

can contact Natalie Soldat on 0448 950 010.  
 

Get in quick to secure a place for your child! 

 

  

Want to help our school win $5000? 

Starting this weekend for three weeks an entry coupon will appear in The Weekend  West and The Sunday Times 
to be part of the Classroom Cash $20 000.  

 

Caltex, The West Australian, The Sunday Times and Channel Seven are giving West Australian Schools the 
chance to WIN a share of $20,000 to help buy the things you    need that make learning that little bit more fun! 

Lathlain Primary has registered to be in the running and we need you to collect as many entry coupons as 
possible. 
What we need you to do:4 

 

1. Collect coupon in the Weekend West and The Sunday Times on weekends of  18- 19 March, 25-26 March & 1-
2 April 
 

2. Drop coupon in the P&C box in the front office  
 

3. Boost your collection ï ask your friends, family and neighbours for more coupons!  
 
Prize pool  
 

Å First random draw prize $5000 
 

Å Five random draw prizes $1000 
 

Å School with most entries $5000 
 

Å School with most entries per student $5000 
 

 
If you want to know more about it click here  
 
 https://competitions.thewest.com.au/online-comps/thewestcomau/2140-register-now/ 

 

 

 

 

https://competitions.thewest.com.au/online-comps/thewestcomau/2140-register-now/

